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Dear Sirs, 

A12 Chelmsford to A120 Widening Scheme - Colchester Model Car Club

With reference to the above-mentioned scheme, I write on behalf of Colchester Model Car Club. We
are located in Easthorpe off Easthorpe Road. 

We would like to raise concerns regarding the impact of the proposals upon the facility which we
have. At present, it is not clear how the means of access will be maintained. We also understand it is
likely temporary possession would be taken over the land in which we use. This would prevent us
having a means of access for the use of our facility. Model car racing facilities throughout the UK are
limited, and it would be a great loss should the track no longer be usable following a long period of no
access. 

Colchester Model Car Club is willing to meet with and engage with National Highways and the DCO
process as the examination progresses. 

We look forward to hearing from you in due course to discuss this matter further. 

Regards. 

Craig Woods
Colchester Model Car Club - Club Secretary. 
A Club Affiliated by the BRCA and the Motorsport Association




